THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY
OF STAFFORD COUNTY, VIRGINIA
REGULAR BIMONTHLY MEETING MINUTES


May 14, 2010

1.
CALL TO ORDER

The regularly scheduled bimonthly meeting of The Economic Development

Authority (EDA), of Stafford County, Virginia was held on May 14, 2010 in the Board Chambers of the Stafford County Government Center located at 1300 Courthouse Road Stafford, Virginia at 1:30 P.M.  A quorum was present.
Members Present

Don Newlin

Chairman


Joel Griffin

Vice Chairman


            Jo Knight


Jack Rowley


David Beiler
Wendy Surman

Members Absent 

Eric Cole
Also Present:


Brad Johnson


Treasurer

Charlie Payne


EDA Counsel

Bethany Miller

Business Retention Manager

Tom Rumora


BRAC Coordinator


Gene Bailey


Fredericksburg Regional Alliance

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Motion for approval of the March 12, 2010 (a change was made to correct the next regular meeting date) Regular Meeting Minutes was made by Ms. Knight.  Ms. Surman seconded the motion. 
VOTE: 
6-0 approved
3. PUBLIC PRESENTATION
None
4. TREASURER’S REPORT

· April, 2010 Balance $209,442.43
· May, 2010 Balance $234,282.46
A motion was made by Ms. Knight to accept the Treasurer’s reports. Mr. Rowley seconded the motion.


VOTE:

6-0 approved
5. SECRETARY’S REPORT

In the absence of Mr. Baroody Mr. Johnson gave the Board the following update:
· Mr. Johnson informed the Board that plans for the Business Appreciation Luncheon were well underway and so far 280 people were planning to attend.  Mr. Johnson asked for a volunteer from the Board to give the invocation, Ms. Surman agreed to give the invocation at the luncheon.  Mr. Johnson also stated that the Annual Report was at the printer and would be finished in time to be presented to all attendees.
6. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

None
7. COMMITTEE REPORT


Business Appreciation Luncheon Awards will be deferred until next year.
8. OLD BUSINESS

· Rocky Pen Reservoir Resolution – Mr. Payne informed the Board that the 2006 resolution authorizing the transfer of EDA managed properties back to Stafford County had expired and a new resolution was needed to allow for the transfer.

A motion was made by Mr. Rowley to approve the resolution to transfer EDA managed 
property back to Stafford County.  Ms. Knight seconded the motion 

VOTE:

6-0 approved

· VECTEC Partnership – Bethanny Miller, Business Retention Manager for Stafford County gave the Board an update on the very successful VECTEC program.  Ms. Miller stated that the E Commerce Grant was a great incentive for small businesses in Stafford County.  Ms. Miller informed the Board that the EDA’s contract with VECTEC expires on June 30, 2010 and that $10,000 would be needed to continue the relationship.  After some discussion the Board agreed.


A motion was made by Mr. Griffin to allocate the $10,000.00 For the VECTEC Program.


Ms. Knight seconded the motion.


VOTE:

6-0 approved 
· Ms. Miller also brought before the Board a VECTEC application from the Maranatha Alpaca Farm in south Stafford.  The applicants were requesting a $2,500.00 matching grant.

A motion was made by Mr. Rowley to approve the application of the Maranatha Alpaca 
Farm for a VECTEC E Commerce Matching Grant in the amount of $2,500.00.  Ms.
Surman seconded the motion. 


VOTE:

6-0 approved

9. NEW BUSINESS 

· Base Realignment and Closure (BRAC) Commission Activities Update– Tom Rumora, BRAC Coordinator for Stafford and Prince William Counties gave the Board a very thorough update on the BRAC activities going on in the local area.  Mr. Rumora presented each Board member with a packet of information and answered all questions.
· Summer Intern Program – Mr. Johnson updated the Board on the search for a Summer Intern.  Mr. Johnson stated that an announcement was sent out to five area business schools and eleven letters of interest were received, of those eleven two individuals were chosen for interviews.  Once an Intern has been selected he or she will begin to work when the academic year is completed.

A motion was made by Ms. Knight to fund the intern position for three months at $1,500 
a month for a total of $4,500.00.  Mr. Rowley seconded the motion.

VOTE:

6-0 approved

· Fredericksburg Regional Alliance – Mr. Gene Bailey President of the FRA gave the Board a detailed presentation on the work the FRA does to promote business growth in Stafford County.  Mr. Bailey asked for the Boards consideration in helping to fund the marketing efforts of Fredericksburg Regional Alliance in the amount of $50,255.00.  Mr. Newlin informed Mr. Bailey that the Board would like to take some time to consider his proposal and will give him an answer in July.
· Leadership Fredericksburg – Mr. Rowley asked the Board to consider being a sponsor of Leadership Fredericksburg. This would be the third year the EDA has given $5,000.00 to the very worth while program.


A motion was made by Mr. Rowley for the EDA to sponsor a grant in the amount of 
$5,000 for Leadership Fredericksburg.  Ms. Knight seconded the motion. 

VOTE:

6-0 approved

10. ATTORNEY’S REPORT

None
11.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business brought before the EDA, Mr. Newlin adjourned the meeting at 2:40 P.M. to the next Regular Meeting on Friday, July 9th, 2010.





MINUTES SUBMITTED BY:






​​​​                                            






Tim Baroody





EDA Secretary

MINUTES APPROVED BY: 

_________________________

Don Newlin
EDA Vice Chairman

